
  
 

QUESTION ON NOTICE 
 

No. 992 
 

asked on Tuesday 6 June 2006 
 

MRS STUCKEY ASKED THE MINISTER FOR NATURAL RESOURCES, 
MINES AND WATER (MR PALASZCZUK)— 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the site of the Coolangatta Special School atop Kirra Hill— 
 
(1) What is the time frame for the Kirra Hill site to be officially gazetted to 

the Gold Coast City Council (GCCC) as trustee? 
 
(2) Will there be a security management plan to keep the site secure and 

what will this entail? 
 
(3)  What were the terms and conditions of the $30,000 given to the GCCC 

to use on development of a master plan of the school site? 
 
(4) Will the State Government be removing the unwanted school buildings 

(not the main building) prior to handing over the site to GCCC? 
 
(5) Are there any State Government funds to assist with renovation of the 

main school building and the removal of the unwanted buildings? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
The question would be best directed to my colleague, the Honourable Rod 
Welford MP, the Minister for Education and the Minister for Arts, whose 
portfolio responsibilities cover this issue.  
 


